
 

 

JS – 20/2019 
12 June 2019 

My Dear Confreres, 

Greetings from Don Bosco Provincial House, Guwahati! 

The sudden passing away of Rev. Fr. TO Jose has left us a void that cannot be filled in so 

easily. It was just four weeks ago that I had announced the list of transfers, and now I 

have to do it again—though it be a shorter one. I thank the confreres who were willing to 

make the adjustments, and move to their new assignments on a very short notice. Some 

of the following transfers are only interim arrangements, and in January we must be 

able to have a definitive list. However, I earnestly request your full cooperation and 

support as we return to normalcy, especially your fervent prayers. Healing needs time, 

and without God’s help and mutual fraternal encouragement this may become a difficult 

process. I pray God that He may guide us in this moment of uncertainty and pain as we 

continue with our daily tasks. 

 Name of Confrere Designation & Community 

1.  Fr. Thomas Lakra Parish Priest, Dotma 

2.  Fr. Sebirence Islary Principal and Asst. Parish Priest, Dotma 

3.  Fr. Pradeep Ekka Principal and Asst. Parish Priest, Boko 

4.  Fr. Justin Narzary Principal and Asst. Parish Priest, Bengtol 

5.  Fr. Paul Rabha Vice Principal and Warden, DB College, Bongaigaon 

6.  Br. Benjamin Rosant Indwar  Vice Principal, Haflong 

7.  Fr. Siby John Vattaparayil  Asst Parish Priest and Counsellor, Guwahati - Maligaon 

8.  Br. Paul Makri Warden and MA Student (TISS), Guwahati - Azara 
 

Thank you and may God bless you all. 

Yours affectionately in Don Bosco, 

 

 

Fr. Januarius S. Sangma SDB 

Provincial 


